



May 16, 2017

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

**Dear Council Members:** 

I am herewith appointing Mr. Charles Wikenhauser as a Member of the West Allis Ethics Board. Mr. Wikenhauser replaces Mr. Kegley, who has resigned, and his three-year term will expire on May 1, 2020.

Mr. Wikenhauser has been a resident of West Allis for 27 years and resides at 12017 West Hayes Avenue. He is married to Patricia, and they are the parents of three children and are also grandparents. Mr. Wikenhauser has a Bachelor of Science Degree in Zoology. He is the Director of the Milwaukee County Zoo.

Mr. Wikenhauser served for ten years as a member of the West Allis Plan Commission and as a member of the City's 2006 Centennial Celebration Committee. He is a Member of the Wauwatosa Rotary Club and the West Suburban Chamber of Commerce. He previously served on the Suburban Chamber's Board and as President, and he served as a District Chairperson for the Boy Scouts.

Your confirmation of this appointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

DD:jfw MYR\CMTES\W,ETHICS

m Jemo